
SESSION OF 2025

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2238

As Amended by House Committee on 
Legislative Modernization

Brief* 

HB 2238, as amended, would transfer the responsibility 
of preparing minutes for legislative committee meetings in the 
interim  from  the  Kansas  Legislative  Research  Department 
(KLRD)  to  Legislative  Administrative  Services  (LAS)  and 
make other conforming and technical changes.

[Note:  Currently,  committee  assistants  prepare  interim 
minutes for KLRD to format, edit, and post to the Legislative 
Website.]

Background

The  bill  was  introduced  by  the  House  Committee  on 
Appropriations  at  the  request  of  Representative  Kristey 
Williams.

House Committee on Legislative Modernization

In the House Committee hearing, the Director of KLRD 
provided proponent testimony, stating the bill would align the 
interim and  session  minute  creation  and review processes 
and  allow  KLRD  analysts to  focus  attention  on  research 
requests.

No other testimony was provided.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
https://klrd.gov/

https://klrd.gov/


The  House  Committee  amended  the  bill  to  correct  a 
drafting error regarding two transposed words. 

Fiscal Information

According to the fiscal note prepared by the Division of 
the Budget on the bill, as introduced, KLRD and LAS indicate 
enactment of the bill would have no fiscal effect.
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